BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED DEDICATION OF NEW PUBLIC BRIDLEWAY CONNECTING WISHAW LANE IN THE NORTH AND WIGGINS HILL ROAD IN THE SOUTH- EAST, SUTTON COLDFIELD, BIRMINGHAM, B76 
Birmingham City Council Property Services are proposing to create and dedicate under common law a new bridleway between the retained section of Wishaw Lane in the north and Wiggins Hill Road in the south-east as shown with bold black dashes on the plans referenced PED-BWB-HGN-XX-DR-TR-160 S2 P4 and PED-BWB-HGN-XX-DR-TR 161 S2 P4 (‘Plans’). The new bridleway would:  

· Provide a point of access between Wishaw Lane in the north and Wiggins Hill Road in the south-east creating an off-road walking, cycling and horse-riding route that is free from motorised travel; and 
· Create a connection with public footpath (ID: 2086) at what is proposed to become its western terminus and with permissive paths to be created pursuant to the planning permission for the Peddimore employment park development site granted on 2 September 2019 (2019/00108/PA).  
A copy of the Plans may be seen free of charge at The Management Suite, Birch Coppice Business Park, Dordon, Tamworth, B78 1SZ from 9.00am-4.00pm on Mondays to Fridays.  Copies of the Plans are available at this address free of charge. Copies of the Plans may also be viewed on the Council’s BeHeard website at https://www.birminghambeheard.org.uk/economy/peddimore-development-bridleway-dedication 
 

Any comments about the proposed new bridleway may be sent in writing addressed to Sonia Banger, Birmingham City Council, Legal & Governance Department at the offices of the Council’s Legal & Governance Department, PO Box 15992 Birmingham B2 2UQ or emailed to sonia.banger@birmingham.gov.uk to be received not later than 18 September 2020. Careful consideration will be given to all responses received. 
Dated 13 August 2020
Birmingham City Council
Legal & Governance Department
